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“Take me out to the ball game. Take me out to the 
crowd….” Good Shepherd has two opportunities this 
summer to enjoy baseball games together! Turn to 
page 5 to find out more information. 
 
Read about our financial challenges as we move into 
summer on page 7. 
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Little Lambs Preschool  

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s the last month of 
preschool! We have 
had a wonderful group 
of children this year 
and have made a lot of 
memories. During 
April, we talked about 
the zoo, farm, and the 
ocean. The school year 
will wind down with 
talking about bugs. We 
will be taking a field 
trip to 
Storybook 
Land and will 
end our final 
days with a 
Celebration 
Program.  

       Maggie Bruns, Director/Teacher 

Receipts  

Thanks everyone for 

bringing in receipts 

throughout our school year! 

This is the last month we 

can take receipts from 

Kessler’s or Kens. They 

need to be dated between 

September 1, 2017-May 31, 2018.  

Receipts can be placed in the containers 

located on the table in the Narthex.  

Again, thank you to everyone that has 

brought these in. It really helps out our 

preschool, and we greatly appreciate it!  

2018-2019 

Preschool Registration  

There are still a few spots open for this 

upcoming school year in the afternoon 4 

and 5 year old class. Please spread the 

word to someone that 

might be interested in 

our wonderful                   

preschool. 

 

The end of the year is here, and our preschool 
students are full of excitement! As we are              
preparing for the last few weeks of school, 

Little Lambs is reaching out for donations from 
our church body.  In the coming weeks, you will 

find an envelope in the bulletin for your       
convenience.  Please, if your heart feels drawn, 
contribute to our young ones as we continue to 

teach them the love of Jesus!  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=x9-_axTbl5P6_M&tbnid=hjXHlz5XHj1gyM:&ved=0CAgQjRwwAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fbestclipartblog.com%2F14-flower-clip-art.html%2Fflower-clip-art-5&ei=6Q5bUYnoA-WD8AG3ioHwBQ&psig=AFQjCNFkSzf0MMLNCaQWtl21
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CELEBRATION SUNDAY 

It has been a great church school year!  The kids have learned several Bible stories along with memory work.  
On Sunday, May 13th at the 8:30am service, the Sunday and Wednesday school children will tell the congregation 
about a few of the Bible stories they learned this past school year.  The children have  been learning the sharing of 

the peace, Books of the New Testament, the Lord’s Prayer and the Apostle’s Creed and they are ready to lead the                
congregation in worship on this day!   
 

Celebration Sunday will also include celebrating the high school seniors who are graduating this year!  Seniors will be             
recognized at the 10:45am service.  Seniors, please bring in, or scan, a younger picture (such as a baby picture) and a senior   
or recent picture along with your future plans to Pastor Liz or Amanda Black by May 3rd.  We will include the pictures in our 
slide show.  There will also be muffins served between the services to help celebrate these wonderful events! 

 We would like to extend our gratitude to all of the volunteers that have been involved in church school 
 and confirmation this year.  It takes a great amount of people with a lot of commitment to lead the 
 groups each week.  Everyone’s involvement has been a blessing.   
 2017-2018 Church School Shepherds, Rotation Leaders, Hall Monitors, Music Leaders, Substitutes &  
 Confirmation Guide Leaders: Greta Adolf, Jennifer Alsleben, Marty Axlund, Amanda Black, Jean Black, 
 Joe Black, Sarah Black, Mark Bledsoe, Kristi Bockorny, Jennifer Bomesberger, Arlene Buechler, Pastor Liz 

Dieseth, Sara Douglas, Nicole Dunlavy, Crystal Dwight, Clay Dykema, Rosemary Eisenbeisz, Tim Evans, Wendy Evans, Randall 
Fitzgerald, Cody Folden, Josie Folden, Christyl Forsyth, Bill Gerdes, Connie Getty, Rachel Hemke, Becca Hochstetter, Lori             
Hoffman, Liesl Hovel, Crystal Jenson, MJ Johnson, Amy Jones, Arlette Keller, Ellie Kendall, Patty Kendall, Art Ketterling, Caitlyn 
Ketterling, Rhea Ketterling, Cassie Kolb, John Kolb, Brittany Konda, Diane Kost, Ann Langbehn, Chelsey Liebl, Mark Malchow, 
Myah Malchow, Dusty Mattson, Stephanie Mattson, Hope Metzger, James Meyers, Stephanie Meyers, Amy Nilson, Tinley Nil-
son, Simon Odland,   Sydna Odland, Alicia Peterson, Nancy Rall, Jessica  Ringgenberg, Christen Salfrank, Kurt Schentzel, Pastor 
Tim Sersen, Becky Sudenga, Amber Thompson, Kimberly Urlacher, and Jill Vining. 

Many of us have heard the Bible scripture, Deuteronomy 6: 5-7 which reads, “So love the Lord your 
God with all your heart, soul, and strength. Memorize his laws and tell them to your children over and 
over again. Talk about them all the time, whether you’re at home or walking along the road or going 

 to bed at night, or getting up in the morning.”  This doesn’t apply only to parents, but to all of us.  We 
 can teach others about God.  The 9th graders at Good Shepherd will have the opportunity to learn 
 about God from others as they find a mentor and prepare to be confirmed in October.  Confirmation 
 classes help confirmands learn how faith can be active in their daily lives and how to be active in 
 their congregation.   

The next step for the 9th graders at Good Shepherd is to choose a mentor.  There will be a Mentor Meet and Greet for 9th 
graders and their Mentors on Wednesday, May 9th at 7:30pm in the Fellowship Hall.  This is a great opportunity for the 9th 
graders to introduce their mentors.  Ninth grade parents should attend this meeting with their student.   Confirmands need 
to let Amanda Black know who their mentor is and what their favorite Bible verse is by June 1st.  Their favorite Bible verse will 
be stitched onto their Confirmation stole.  

Church School Dates to Note: 
Last day of Sunday School: Sunday, May 6th  
Last day of Wednesday School: Wednesday, May 9th 
Celebration Sunday: Sunday, May 13th 
   All church school students will lead the 8:30am service  
   this day. Please meet in the choir room at 8:00am this    
   day. 
 
Confirmation Dates to Note: 
Last day of Confirmation class & Mentor Meet & Greet for 
9th Graders, Parents & Mentors:  Wednesday, May 9th at 
7:30pm. 

Mentor Meet 
and Greet 

VBS & Day Camp 

 We have been saved by God’s grace! As Christians, this grace 
changes everything!  This is the theme for VBS and Day Camp 
this year.  VBS and day Camp will be held July 16th – 19th with a 
potluck for everyone on July 15th.  Preschoolers along with 
children that are entering Kindergarten are invited to Vacation 
Bible School!  VBS will be held from 9am – 11:30am.           
Elementary aged kids, who will be in grades 1st – 5th, are            
invited to join us for Day Camp! Day camp will be held from 
9am – 3pm and will be led by staff from NeSoDak.              
Registration forms are at the Welcome Desk.  You may also 
contact Amanda Black to sign your child up!   

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Frapadoo.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2017%2F10%2Fbest-mentor-mentee-file-free.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Frapadoo.com%2F2017%2F10%2Fbest-hd-mentor-mentee-clip-art-photos%2F&docid=LR0qFejChEJqiM&tbnid=k1w-1
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 Thoughts on Retirement 

Pastor Tim 

 

Isaiah 43:19 (NRSV)  19I am about to do a new thing; now it springs forth, do you not perceive it? I will make a way in 
the wilderness and rivers in the desert.  

 Since I was a child I have watched and talked with people who retire. Retirement is welcomed as a blessing. 
It’s often experienced as a crisis. I’ve known people who have lived their retirement days in boredom and depression. 
I’ve known others who have thrived in the freedom that they have been given.  
 

How does a person plan for the unknown of retirement? As people retire they generally say they want to 
spend time with grandchildren and travel. Often they are mildly concerned about boredom and plan a hobby or two 
to carry them through grey days. 
 

 Retirement is a life-enriching gift that should not be taken for granted. Until the days of FDR and so-
cial security, retirement was far from a universal experience but was restricted to the wealthy.  Retirement is a fruit 
that is the result of the greatness of America. This nation through social security and Medicare has made a commit-
ment to the impaired and the elderly citizens of this nation.  
 

 Good work provides us with a sense of identity and an expression of purpose. Often retirees feel that 
they are no longer needed and even that they are a burden on others. I too have placed a lot of my sense of self-
worth on my life as a pastor. It’s sobering to think of leaving this satisfying life-style behind. It’s also exciting to look 
forward to something new.  
 

 When I was in my twenties I read my first book on retirement. It was written by President Jimmy 
Carter, Everything to Gain. I’ve been impressed with this president because of the way he was able to reinvent his life 
after leaving the presidency, when he lost the election to Ronald Reagan. He might of simply played golf. But instead 
he dedicated himself to peace building and service projects to organizations like Habitat for Humanity. He continued 
to teach his adult Bible Study Class in Plains, Georgia. What an inspiration for all of us! In retirement I want to contin-
ue to be involved in love of God and people in this world through active, loving faith. I plan to keep working, just not 
as a pastor. 
 

 What I’m excited for is the freedom from time constraints. When I want to be with my family in Colo-
rado or Minnesota, I’ll be free to pick up and make the trip. I’ve arrived at the age where I need to exercise every day 
for self-care. At this time I have my streaks of doing well and then life at the church speeds up. 
 

 I’m also excited for Good Shepherd. Changes in pastoral leadership often result in anxiety. But this is 
a time starting now to explore new directions in serving God and community. The world is changing. Culture is chang-
ing. Aberdeen is changing. Every change frames an opportunity to love.  
 

 I thought that I would continue to work until the day Nancy retired. She has a couple of years left to 
go. But in the end three things motivated me to make this decision. The first was that I want a closer, physical rela-
tionship with my family, especially my parents as they enter into their later years. Second was the need for me to 
work on my physical fitness and reverse a recent trend of a rising A1C blood sugar score. The third is that I believe 
Good Shepherd has come to a place of many new opportunities and it will be energizing to bring in people who can 
explore new paths. 
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Good Shepherd’s Annual Rummage Sale will be on June 5th & 
6th.  Start your spring cleaning now and drop off your            
donations Friday, May 18th through June 2nd.   Donations will 
be accepted on Fridays, May 18th, 25th & June 1st from  
5pm – 7pm, on Saturdays & Sundays, May 19th, 20th and 26th 
from 2pm – 4pm and June 2nd from 1pm – 4pm. 
 

Please bring donations to the NW doors.  We will accept only 
items that are clean and in working condition.  We don’t         
accept large appliances or TVs.   
 

We will also need numerous youth & adults to assist.  If you 
are able to help, please contact Amanda Black or sign up at 
the Welcome Desk. 

   2018 Scholarship Recipients 
 

The Good Shepherd Scholarship Committee is pleased to announce that fifteen college          
students submitted applications and will be awarded scholarships from Good Shepherd.   
Those receiving scholarships and the schools they will be/are attending: Ty Auske (Mitchell 
Tech), Bryton Black (Lake Area Tech), Sarah Black (NSU), Aliah Davidson (Augustana), Shanae 
Doerr (NSU), Grace Douglas (Augustana), Brooklyn Fauth (Black Hills State), Alexandra           
Goeman (Salon Professional Academy of Kenosah), Nicholas Goeman (SDSU), Myah Malchow 

(SDSU), Haylee Mork (Dakota Wesleyan), Nathan Rook (SDSU), Alex Tiede (SD School of Mines), Drake 
VanMeter (Lake Area Tech), and Jayden Wahl (Lake Area Tech).  The Scholarship Committee thanks the   
congregation for their continued support of this program.  

 

2018 South Dakota Synod Assembly 

May 31-June 2, 2018 

at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 

Sioux Falls, SD 

 
 It’s America’s pastime and this summer Good Shepherd has two different opportunities 
 to watch baseball together. First the Aberdeen Hotshots are holding their first ever 
 Faith Night and Good Shepherd will be a part of it! Monday, June 11th at 6:35pm at           
 Fossum Field the Aberdeen Hotshots will take on the Spearfish Sasquatch. If you would 
 like to join us order your tickets online and use the code Shepherd. Then half of the  
 ticket price will go towards the youth attending that ELCA Youth Gathering this        
 summer in Houston Texas. Let’s fill the seats with Good Shepherd! 
 

 The second opportunity is on June 9th we will be taking a bus to Minneapolis to attend 
at Minnesota Twins Game. The cost of the game is $95. There is a sign up sheet at the welcome desk or for more 
information please talk to Jeff Black. Hope to see you at the ball park this summer! 

Rummage Sale  

Collection Times 

Thank you …… 
 
Good Shepherd Friends, 
 
I have so appreciated all the healing thoughts and 
prayers that have been sent my way following knee 
replacement surgery.  I have been uplifted by your 
cards, calls, and visits during this long recovery.   
Thanks so much! 
 
Susan Jerde 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi4hP7c4dDaAhWK3oMKHWzKA9oQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fworldartsme.com%2Ftake-me-out-to-the-ball-game-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw1u1NaRYRdr7Ag1k8wPULll&ust=152458546
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjfn9bZ6NDaAhVqxoMKHUKNA04QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fqvcc.edu%2Fevent%2Fscholarships%2F&psig=AOvVaw2mSpqyVgTKxH0Lr8z7ROGG&ust=1524587303041674
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    May 2018                                                                                                                               
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 

8:15 AM - 11:00 AM Preschool 
11:00 AM Table Talks @ 
Bethlehem 

1:30 PM Staff Meeting 

7:00 PM Worship Band 

2 

6:30 AM - 7:30 AM Men at Prayer 

8:15 AM - 3:15 PM Preschool 
3:30 PM - 3:50 PM Music Class 

3:55 PM - 4:30 PM Good Vibrations 

4:35 PM - 5:00 PM Hallelujah Chorus 

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Supper 
5:30 PM - 6:15 PM Wed. School; Properties 
Board Meeting 

6:20 PM - 6:50 PM Worship Service in 
Sanctuary 

6:50 PM - 7:30 PM 7th-9th Grade           
Confirmation 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Adult Choir; Exultation 
Bells 

3 

8:15 AM - 11:00 AM Preschool 
9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Quilting 

6:00 PM Movie Small Group 

7:00 PM Worship Themes Group 

4 

8:15 AM - 3:15 PM 
Preschool 

5 

6 LAST DAY OF SUNDAY  
               SCHOOL 

8:30 AM Traditional Worship 

9:40 AM Sunday School; Adult 
Bible Study 

10:45 AM Contemporary Worship 

12:00 PM Arts & Themes          
Committee 
 

7 

7:00 AM Women at Prayer 
8:15 AM - 3:15 PM Preschool 
9:15 AM Martha Circle 

7:00 PM Esther Circle 

8 

8:15 AM - 11:00 AM Preschool 
11:00 AM Table Talks @ 
Bethlehem 

1:30 PM Staff Meeting 

7:00 PM Worship Band 

9 LAST DAY OF WEDNESDAY     

             SCHOOL & CONFIRMATION 

6:30 AM - 7:30 AM Men at Prayer 

8:15 AM - 3:15 PM Preschool 
3:30 PM - 3:50 PM Music Class 

3:55 PM - 4:30 PM Good Vibrations 

4:35 PM - 5:00 PM Hallelujah Chorus 

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Supper 
5:30 PM - 6:15 PM Wed. School 
6:20 PM - 6:50 PM Worship Service in 
Sanctuary 

6:50 PM - 7:30 PM 7th-9th Grade            
Confirmation 

7:00 PM - 8:00 PM Adult Choir; Exultation 
Bells 

7:30 PM Mentor Meet & Greet 

10 

8:15 AM - 11:00 AM Preschool 
9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Quilting 

5:15 PM Evangelism Bd. Meeting 

5:30 PM Life & Growth Bd. Meeting 

5:30 PM Missions Bd. Mtg. 
5:30 PM Stewardship Bd. Meeting 

5:45 PM Nominations Bd. Meeting 

6:00 PM Worship Bd. Mtg. 

11 

8:15 AM - 3:15 PM 
Preschool 

12 

13    CELEBRATION SUNDAY 

8:30 AM Traditional Worship 

NO Sunday School 
9:40 AM Adult Bible Study; Men in 
Mission 

10:45 AM Contemporary Worship 

  
  

14 

7:00 AM Women at Prayer 
8:15 AM - 3:15 PM Preschool 
  

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

15 

1:30 PM Staff Meeting 

7:00 PM Worship Band 

16 

6:30 AM - 7:30 AM Men at Prayer 

6:20 PM - 7:00 PM Worship Service in 
Chapel 

17 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Quilting 

1:00 PM - 2:30 PM Card Group 

7:00 PM Church Council Meeting 

18 

5:00 PM – 7:00 PM 
Rummage Sale Collection 

19 

2:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
Rummage Sale Collection 

20 

8:30 AM Traditional Worship 

9:40 AM Adult Bible Study; Altar 
Guild Meeting 

10:45 AM Contemporary Worship 

2:00 PM – 4:00 PM Rummage Sale 
Collection 

  
  
 

21 

7:00 AM Women at Prayer 
4:00 PM Food Pantry 

22 

1:30 PM Staff Meeting 

7:00 PM Worship Band 

23 

6:30 AM - 7:30 AM Men at Prayer 

6:20 PM - 7:00 PM Worship Service in 
Chapel 

24 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Quilting 

7:00 PM - 8:30 PM Spiritual Direction 
Small Group 

25 

5:00 PM – 7:00 PM 
Rummage Sale Collection 
 

26 

2:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
Rummage Sale Collection 

4:00 PM Wedding 
Rehearsal 
5:00 PM - 7:00 PM 
Wedding Rehearsal 
Dinner 

27 

8:30 AM Traditional Worship 

10:00 AM Contemporary Worship 

3:00 PM Dieseth/Pearl Wedding 

  
  
  
  
 

28   Memorial Day 

OFFICE CLOSED 

7:00 AM Women at Prayer 
9:00 AM - 12:00 PM Dieseth 
Brunch 

29 

12:00 PM Senior Lunch Bunch 

1:30 PM Staff Meeting 

7:00 PM Worship Band 

30 

6:30 AM - 7:30 AM Men at Prayer 

6:20 PM - 7:00 PM Worship Service in 
Chapel 

31 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM Quilting 

    

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiLrp7K8dPaAhUJEawKHRO0DVMQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fcandy-horse.info%2Frslt%2Fs%2Fspring-flowers-clip-art-border%2F&psig=AOvVaw0G9gyOX35L-GJO8p20n417&ust=152469278
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiLrp7K8dPaAhUJEawKHRO0DVMQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fcandy-horse.info%2Frslt%2Fs%2Fspring-flowers-clip-art-border%2F&psig=AOvVaw0G9gyOX35L-GJO8p20n417&ust=152469278
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Good Shepherd  
Food Pantry Updates 

 
 

 
 Many thanks to two couples who are members 

of our congregation and regular Food Pantry  
volunteers for the most generous donation to 
the Food Pantry with a purchase of a brand new 
large chest freezer!  This will allow us to take           
advantage of the times of the year when ground 
meat is available to be donated by Sportsmen 
Against Hunger and then used as needed.  Such 
a valuable addition to our Pantry, so very much            
appreciated! 

 Judy and Joe Gelling recently ‘retired’ after many 
years of collecting donated bread products from 
Ken’s Superfair Foods to be provided to our 
Food Pantry clients. Thank you to them for their 
faithful service over the years! 

 Thank you to the congregation and our          
wonderful Pantry volunteers for your continued 
support of the Food Pantry with donations as 
well as your prayers for the clients and            
volunteers in this much appreciated ministry of 
Good Shepherd!   

 Our Food Pantry is held the 3rd Monday of every 
month from 4:00 to 6:00 and volunteers are  
always welcome!    

Financial Challenge 
 

 The financial report presented to church council in 
April was sobering. We’re roughly $20,000 short for the 
year, and it isn’t even summer yet. If you’re behind on your 
giving or haven’t thought much about your giving, this 
would be a good time for a boost. Thank you for what you 
have already given so generously.  
 
 We have paid salaries and taken care of our           
building. We have been a blessing to others. We have          
encouraged the poor. We have supported our youth as 
they get ready to travel to Houston this summer. We have 
given funds to help people leaving prison to find a new life        
outside of prison walls. We have provided Christian            
education to children and adults. We have fed the hungry. 
We have paid benevolence offerings to the E.L.C.A. 
through our South Dakota Synod. We have supported and                 
celebrated with Lutheran Social Services of South Dakota. 
We haven’t given into the temptation to simply take care 
of ourselves, but have actively sought out ways to spread 
love and healing throughout the community and world. We 
share generously. It’s who we are! 

Church Council HighlightsChurch Council Highlights  
 

 The church council addressed staff affairs issues this month. They looked at Synod guidelines for pastoral 
vacations and increased the vacation time to five weeks a year. Pastors have very few weekends to spend with 
their families or to get away. The council authorized one weekend off a quarter, providing that all responsibilities 
are covered for that weekend. The council also resolved to make a market analysis of salary and benefit levels in 
Aberdeen to determine if we are paying a fair wage to our support staff.  
 

 The Life and Growth Board has redrawn Family Serving Groups to encourage our members involvement 
and volunteerism in the church. This new organizational plan will take effect in June.  
 

 Nominations Board is enthusiastic about the response that they received from their Time and Talent Sur-
vey. They also have definite plans to follow up with groups and people to make sure that people really get the op-
portunities where they have offered to serve. 
 

 The Properties Board shared an ambitious list of plans for the improvement of the property. They are  
planning to replace the boiler for the heating season. The current boiler is more than 40 years old. They are      
planning LED lighting to make the sanctuary brighter and lower electric costs at the same time. They talked about 
replacing the brush system for snow clearing on the 2005 lawn tractor. All of these things can be paid for out of 
the Dedicated Fund, Property Enhancement.  
 

 Mark Mehlhoff also said they would like to find a Bobcat, to help with snow removal. This is a wish list 
item. So, let us know, just in case, you might know of one that is available. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiL6feSi9HaAhUJ9YMKHXHwBakQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F390335492686684862%2F&psig=AOvVaw2S_YIjKZcsnTayNjSxQZ8B&ust=1524596603721920


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Head Ushers 

Jim Rosin (8:30); Arne Svarstad, Carl            
Anderson, Kevin VanMeter (10:45 &10:00) 

 

Ushers 

Luther Schumacher (8:30) Clay Dykema 
(10:45-6th) 

Mark Mehlhoff (10:45-13th) 

Diane Kost (8:30-20th); Mark Mehlhoff 
(10:45-20th) 

Conald Burgard (10:00-27th) 

 

Scripture Readers 

Luther Schumacher (8:30-6th); Clay Dykema 
(10:45-6th) 

Diane Kost (8:30-20th) 

Bill Gerdes (10:00-27th) 

 

Altar Guild 

Peggy Serfoss, Brenda VanMeter 

 

Food Pantry 

Bill and Karen Hoar (6th) 

Sound Board 

Jeff Dahlberg (10:45-6th) 

Kathie Getty (8:30-20th); Lisa           
Anderson (10:45-20th) 

 

Power Point 
John Fritz (6th) 
Karen Hoar (13th) 
Steve Caron (20th) 
Cody Folden (27th) 
 

Welcome Desk 

Jeff and Jean Black (10:45-6th) 

Gayle Fauth (8:30-13th); Nancy Rall 
(10:45-13th) 

Ella Maye Nehls (8:30-20th); Roger 
Mattson (10:45-20th) 

Phyllis Donat (8:30-27th); Charlotte          
Kraemer (10:00-27th) 

 

Nursery Assistants 

Meghan Sell (8:30-20th) 

Meghan Sell (8:30-27th); Kay Bosanko 
(10:00-27th) 

Offering Tellers 

Judy and Joe Gelling, Charlotte Kraemer 
(6th) 

Jean Rahja, Doug and Evie Witlock (13th) 

Diane and Gary Kost, Rosemary and Tom 
Eisenbeisz (20th) 

Betty Beckler, Arly Schnabel, Roy Burt (27th) 

 

Greeters 

Jean Schaffer (8:30-6th) 

Randy and Gayle Fauth (8:30-13th); Mary 
Oleson (10:45-13th) 

Gene and Delores Morsching (8:30-20th); 
Ellen Dinger (10:45-20th) 

 

Fellowship Treats 

Jean Schaffer, Jean Rahja (6th) 

Carla Kaaz (13th) 

Judy Burgard (27th) 

 

Organists/Pianists 

Sheri Scott (6th, 13th) 

Monica Jacobson (20th, 27th) 
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MISSION OF THE MONTH 

The Mission of the Month offering is received on the 
2nd and 4th Sunday and Wednesday with our 
“Noisy Offering” by passing the bread pans.   

In April, $312.44 was donated to Bethesda Home. 

 

 

Summer Worship Schedule 
begins  

Memorial Day Weekend, 
May 27th. 

The second service will be     
  at 10:00am.  

Monthly serving groups are changing 
 

The monthly serving groups are changing in June. There will now be 7 serving groups. The new 
groups will be posted on the kiosk. If you were missed and not put in a group-we apologize, 
please let us know by calling the office and you will be added to a group. Your willingness to 

serve will be much appreciated.  
 

Thank You 
Life and Growth Board 
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05/01  Avery Wells 
05/01  Drake VanMeter 
05/02  Alexandra Mattson 
05/02  Casey Vining 
05/03  Herbert Forkel 
05/03  Nina Haugen 
05/04  Kaden Mehlhoff 
05/04  Loren Jerde 
05/04  Steve Goehring 
05/04  Kaden Mehlhoff 
05/04  Zachary Jung 
05/04  Paul Fellbaum 
05/05  Esther Hoffman 
05/05  Jim Panerio 
05/05  Hannah Schentzel 
05/05  Addyson Salfrank 
05/05  Peggy Serfoss 
05/06  Mary Ellen Lehr 
05/07  Gary DeVries 
05/07  Keeley Hemmestad 
05/07  Phyllis Donat 
05/07  Bonnell Aman 
05/08  Steve Smith 
05/08  Janet Norby 
05/09  Ashley Rook 
05/09  Gary Zahalka 

05/10  Kaleb Ringgenberg 
05/10  Carly Habeck 
05/11  Lucas Fredrick 
05/11  Terry Geisler 
05/12  Bobby Goeman 
05/12  Jace Byram 
05/12  Paul Wallien 
05/13  Bonnie Lundberg 
05/14  Joyce Krause 
05/14  Tyler Hollinsworth 
05/14  Kathlyn Forkel 
05/15  Marcy Haselhorst 
05/16  Tyler Davidson 
05/16  Matthew Gienger 
05/16  Amanda Witlock 
05/16  Cheryl Ulmer 
05/16  Michael Hochstetter 
05/16  Dale Wein 
05/17  Roger Casanova 
05/17  Arlene Elliott 
05/17  Penny Krogstrand 
05/17  Wendy Guthmiller 
05/18  Jean Rahja 
05/19  Clayton Dykema 
05/19  Doug Guthmiller 
05/19  Karleen Holler 

05/19  Richard Hellwig 
05/19  Jeffery Black 
05/20  Tammy Hemmestad 
05/20  Randy White 
05/20  Hannah Keil 
05/20  Gene Morsching 
05/22  Brad Vining 
05/22  Gavin Mattson 
05/22  Jeremy Merchant 
05/23  Glenn Jakober 
05/23  Garrett Gross 
05/24  Eileen Pulling 
05/25  Carmen Fischer 
05/25  Eldin Alsleben 
05/25  Carl Anderson 
05/26  Carol Rohrbach 
05/26  Doug Stotz 
05/27  Ronald VanMeter 
05/28  Gina Malchow 
05/28  Mae Moore 
05/29  Brenda VanMeter 
05/29  Grace Jenson 
05/30  Deb Jensen 
05/30  Darren Beyer 
05/30  Orville Wiest 



June Serving Group   -   Group 1 

Building Up the Body of Christ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PAGE 10 

Staff                                                                                      

 

Pastors-Tim Sersen, Liz Dieseth 

  

Visitation Pastor-Mike Jacobson                                                    

 

Secretary-Barb Daberkow 

 

Pastoral Assistant-Charlotte Kraemer 

 

Financial Secretary-Leesa Christenson 

 

Youth/Family Coordinator-Amanda Black 

 
Custodian-Todd Black                                              

 

Music Coordinator–Rachel Hemke                                                                                                                                                      

 

Preschool Director/Teacher–Maggie Bruns  

 

Organists/Pianists-Sheri Scott, Kathy Harmel,                       

      Tammy Wahl, Monica Jacobson                                                

 

Choir Directors-Adult/Rachel Hemke, Children’s    

      Choir/Rachel Hemke, Bells/Cheryl Ulmer           

 

Accompanist– Adult and Children’s Choir/Monica     

      Jacobson             

  

  

Who Do I Ask About 

Good Shepherd Women-Sharon Bossert 

Good Shepherd Men-Clay Dykema 

 Ushers/Communion Assistants– Carl Anderson,                      

      Bob and Deb Jensen  

Reception Coordinators:  

   Funeral-Mona Kapfenstein, Deb Nerland 

   Wedding/Anniversary-Heather Fitzgerald 

Library -Dorothy Brown, Darlis Weiszhaar 

Altar Guild - Sandy Cahoy 

Food Pantry—Marty Axlund 

 

Executive Council 

President-John Fritz 

President Elect- 

Treasurer-Cindy Tople 

Secretary-Jennifer Alsleben 

  

 Board Chairs 

Properties-Mark Mehlhoff 

Life and Growth-Brenda VanMeter, Sally Swanson 

Evangelism-Sharon Weishaar, Simon Odland 

Missions-Susan Jerde, Nancy Sersen 

Stewardship-Wade Douglas 

Worship-Steve Caron, Rosemary Eisenbeisz 

Nominations- 

Youth-Cody Folden 

  

Worship Schedule 

September-May: Sunday 8:30am and 10:45am;  

                        Wednesday 6:20pm (Sanctuary) 

June-August: Sunday 8:30am and 10:00am;  

                       Wednesday 6:20pm (Chapel) 

 

Meyers, James & Stephanie  225-4951  
Nelson, Craig    225-4895 
Oleson, Mary    216-3838 
Panerio, Jim & Debbie  225-7936 
Peterson, Larry & Brinda 216-6703    
Powers, Dale    228-4256 
Remily, Mark & Jodi   226-1764 
Rook, Russell & Sheila  225-3943  
Salfrank, Linda   225-4844 
Schnabel, Brad & Cindy  225-4431  
Serfoss, Melvin & Peggy  229-1119 
Sudenga, Mike & Becky  262-1333 
Thompson, Amber  
    Schmierer, Hannah   216-7352  
Thurn, Rod & Jan   225-2662 
Urlacher, Chris &Kimberly  290-1527 
VanMeter, Ron, Patty, Brick  
    & Drake    226-1995 
Wein, Dale & Sue   225-1774 
Weist, Orville    725-0015 
Wolf, Joyce & Larry    262-0381 
Wright, Chad    228-8661 

Angerhofer, Mike & Jean 225-1488  
Beyer, Darren & Kari, Rylee 229-1185  
Bohling, Jerry & Vina  226-1390  
Brown, Dorothy  225-7518  
Cahoy, Gary & Sandra  228-9092  
Cordie, Ryan & Carrie,  
   McKenzie, Madison  226-4929  
DeVries, Gary & Amy  262-0170  
Douglas, Wade & Sara, Grace 229-7529  
Emery, Wanda    225-5882  
Fink, Carol & Sanro   229-1550  
Frank, Barbara   225-3678  
Gauer, Gail    229-1456  
Getty, Kathie    226-0811  
Gunderson, Margaret & Ron  226-1919  
Hanson, Melissa & Pat  282-0865  
Haugen, Leila & Nina   226-3830  
Hemke, Fred & Rachel  252-0915  
Hochstetter, Monica   216-1498  
Holler, Karleen   225-4962  
Howell, Garrett   225-4198  
Jarvi, Caroline    225-4032  
Juenger, Rebecca   380-4848  
Kempf, Karen    262-1063  
Kokales, Myrna   225-1785    
Krogstad, Mark & Penny  228-7245    
Larson, Glenn & Pam   229-0931   
Lundberg, Bonnie & Terry  229-2468 
McDonald, Paul & Shelly  225-0289  
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 Celebration Sunday 

 Pastor Tim’s Thoughts on Retirement 

 Monthly Serving Groups Are Changing 

 Church Council Highlights 

 Wedding Invitation 


